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				Hello Foothills Mountaineers!

The past year was challenging for many of us, but the Foothills Mountaineers found many ways to stay connected with each other and the outdoors. Let’s take time to celebrate our 2020 accomplishments as we look forward to a fabulous February full of fun Foothills activities!
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Virtual Events & Seminars
All listings are subject to change and can be cancelled or rescheduled at any time. Please stay up to date by visiting our website or reaching out to the appropriate leader.

Backpackers’ Pajama Party | February 12
Put on your comfy jammies, grab a beverage and snack, and join us for a presentation from Eileen Miller on her 5-day backpacking trip on the northernmost 70 miles of the PCT: Section H, from White Pass to Trout Lake.

Walking the Wild: Backpack the Sierra High Route | Feb 24
Have you ever wanted to climb Mt. Whitney, the highest peak in the US (outside of Alaska), and tie it in with a great 1-week backpack trip? The High Sierra Trail could be right for you. Join us for photos, stories, and trip beta for the High Sierra Trail, a magical 70-mile backpack in the high country of Sequoia National Park. Tickets are on sale now!

The Mountaineers State of the Organization | Feb 25
Join us at this virtual gathering to receive an update from board and staff leadership on the state of The Mountaineers as we continue to navigate the COVID-19 crisis. Learn about recent operating and financial highlights, how we're responding to the most recent public health guidance, and our expectations for the year ahead. All are welcome.

Conditioning for Hiking and Backpacking | Mar 10, Apr 6
In this virtual clinic, trekking trainer Sheri Goodwin will share hiking-specific strength training exercises that you can do in a park or in your home, and help you build a personalized strength and fitness training regime to help you get ready for success on the trail this season.
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	MAC backpacking trip to Forbidden Meadow, by Carl Marrs.



	Courses & Activities
All listings are subject to change and can be cancelled or rescheduled at any time. Please stay up to date by visiting our website or reaching out to the appropriate leader.

Introduction to Trail Running | Registration opens Feb 15
Learn how to start trail running on local "frontcountry" trails in the Seattle area and along the I-90 corridor. Course starts on May 4.

Ski and Snowboard Mountaineering | Feb 22-Mar 29
This course, which consists of seven evening online sessions and three field trips, will provide experienced skiers or boarders with the knowledge and skills to safely ski or snowboard in most backcountry destinations. Registration closes on February 21.

Backpacking Building Blocks | Mar 1 – Oct 31
Ready to jump-start your backpacking? The “B3” course is the most comprehensive backpacking course The Mountaineers offers, providing a full season of learning, practice, and support. Open to members from any branch and focused on beginners and those returning from a long hiatus.

Winter Camping | Mar 3-Apr 30
The Foothills Snowshoeing Committee is excited to offer a course on winter camping for skiers, snowshoers, and scramblers, where students will learn how to stay comfortable on the snow during winter overnights.

Staying Found: On-Trail Navigation | Mar 3 – Sept 30
This course will help you learn to “stay found” on the trail using a topographic map, compass, altimeter, and digital tools. Registration closes February 24. We're also looking for hike leaders who would like to help teach others to navigate on the trail - if interested, contact the course leader at the link above.

GoHike: Beginner Hiking Series | Mar 9 – Oct 1
Have you been holding back in realizing your hiking dreams out of fear of not having the right gear, being unprepared or unsafe, being out of shape, being too slow, or of just not fitting in? In this series, we start with the basics: preparation, safety, and general fitness tips and knowledge to make hitting the trail less daunting. Then we offer a season of low-pressure hikes with experienced leaders and other course participants who are just starting out too. Hikes will be held at a comfortable, social pace. Student orientation March 9 and hikes begin soon after. Registration closes March 5.

Compressed Alpine Scrambling Course | Apr 6-Nov 1
Looking to reach summits that don't have a nicely-defined trail to the top? Consider taking the Compressed Alpine Scrambling Course offered by the Foothills Scrambling Committee. This course takes place in May and teaches the foundational skills necessary to be part of a successful alpine scramble. Students will learn safe off-trail travel on both snow and rock, as well as how to use an ice axe, allowing them to reach many peaks in the Cascades. If you have already graduated, consider coming back to instruct in the course. It's a great way to keep your skills polished. 
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			Heather Lake.



	News 

The Foothills Conservation Committee is happy to announce a new program called Trailhead Ambassadors. Facilitated by the Mountains to Sound Greenway Trust in collaboration with multiple non-profit organizations, including The Mountaineers, Trailhead Ambassadors aims to bring together volunteers from all corners of the outdoor recreation sphere to work toward stewardship of our trail systems. Volunteer Trailhead Ambassadors welcome visitors at popular trailheads, answer trail-related questions, promote responsible hiker ethics, and collect trail use information for agencies and nonprofits.
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			Foothills scramblers on a trip.



	Foothills Branch Celebration

On January 8, the Foothills Branch hosted a virtual celebration of our accomplishments during the difficult year of 2020. We introduced our current Branch Officers (Alan Davey, Chair; Benjamin Morse, Chair Elect; Cheryl Talbert, Past Chair; Lori Heath, Secretary; Shyam Vijayaraghavan, Treasurer; James Henderson, Representative to the Board of Directors; Paul Thomsen, Safety Officer; Karen Wallace, At-Large Member; Tom Eng, At-Large Member; Travis Prescott, At-Large Member) and thanked our outgoing leaders (Cheryl Talbert, Chair; Richard Lambe, Representative to the Board of Directors; Bill Borom, Scramble Chair). Each committee chair re-capped highlights from 2020.

Backcountry Skiing | Committee Chair: Kit Eiber
The Foothills AIARE program qualified several new instructors and successfully executed a second weekend, allowing increased course capacity. The committee continued a long-standing tradition of Wednesday night lessons in partnership with the Summit at Snoqualmie, and introduced and new Backcountry Touring course.

Backpacking | Committee Chair: Cheryl Talbert
During 2020, 19 active Backpack Leaders led 30 trips. The committee certified 7 new Backpack Leaders. They creatively switched gears to lead a successful Backpacking Building Blocks (B3) course adapted for COVID-19 restrictions. B3 course lectures, gear demonstration day, and several skills/gear seminars were converted to Zoom. Several B3 instructors learned how to make YouTube videos to share their favorite gear and teach key skills! B3 mentors innovated with weekly Zoom calls to help their mentor groups with skills and gear choices, led small-group practice camps at local parks, and offered a record number of student-only backpacking trips.

Climbing | Committee Chair: Peter Tran
This was the first year of the Foothills Branch Climbing Committee, but they were able to lead 2 climbing activities. The team spent many months preparing the Basic, Sport, and Intermediate Climbing Courses, which are all fully enrolled.

Conservation | Committee Chair: Deloa Dalby
A total of 27 Mountaineers earned stewardship credit by participating in a Foothills Stewardship activity during 2020. Committee Chair, Deloa Dalby, participated in the Stewardship Partners Panel at the Mountaineers Leadership Conference.

Cross-Country Skiing | Committee Chair: Danielle Graham
The Foothills Cross-country Skiing Committee had a successful winter in early 2020. They hosted their first ski waxing clinic at the Tacoma Program Center. In addition to many day trips, the committee also held long weekend skiing adventures in the Methow Valley, Plain, and Spokane.

Hiking | Committee Chair: Nancy Temkin
Despite COVID-19 restrictions, the Foothills Hiking Committee sponsored 195 hikes this year, with 13 leaders leading 5 or more hikes. With the help of many wonderful hike mentors, the committee welcomed 15 new hike leaders during 2020.

Navigation | Committee Chair: Alan Davey
The Foothills Navigation Committee was busy in 2020 planning courses for winter 2021. The Winter Navigation course (in progress) focuses on “off trail” skills for backcountry skiing, climbing, and scrambling activities. The Staying Found course, which starts in early March, focuses on “on-trail” navigation for activities such as hiking and backpacking.

Scrambling | Committee Chair: Travis Prescott
The Foothills Scrambling Committee led 17 scrambling trips in 2020. The 2020 Compressed Alpine Scrambling class was cancelled due to COVID-19, but most of the students were able to join the 2021 course.

Trail Running | Committee Chairs: Gabrielle Orsi and Samantha Sanders
The Foothills Trail Running Committee adapted to the challenges of 2020 by shifting to an online format for the Introduction to Frontcountry Trail Running course. The committee also hosted several virtual happy hours and planned the first Introduction to Winter Trail Running course, which they successfully led last month. The committee also welcomed five new leaders and developed an equivalency process to award the backcountry trail running badge to club members with trail running experience. Those interested in the backcountry trail running equivalency may contact us at foothillstrailrunning@gmail.com for more details.

Branch Service Award Recipients
The highlight of the Foothills Branch Celebration was recognition of our 2020 Foothills Branch Service Award recipients, Chris Ensor and Karen Wallace.
 
Chris Ensor
Chris is an active and generous volunteer and trip leader for the Foothills Cross-Country Skiing and Hiking Committees, and is the driving force behind Winter Trails Weekend in the Methow Valley every year. He strives to make his trips inclusive and comfortable by providing detailed trip planning to all participants. Chris also sustains the cycle of volunteerism by being a willing mentor for both activities. Congratulations, Chris!

Karen Wallace
Karen joined The Mountaineers in 2016 and quickly became a powerhouse volunteer. She led 15 hiking, scrambling, and snowshoeing trips in 2020 and was an instructor for many courses. Karen is a prolific volunteer across several Foothills committees and was elected to the Foothills Branch Council as an at-large council member in 2020. Karen brings positivity and a can-do attitude to every trip she leads, keeping things fun and relaxed as she encourages her fellow Mountaineers to enjoy their time outside. Congratulations, Karen!
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Volunteer Opportunities

The Mountaineers is built upon one thing - the quality of its volunteers. Our wonderfully diverse group of volunteers allows us to continually offer a rich assortment of activities and courses. We have volunteer opportunities for those interested in leading activities or courses, and for those more interested in the branch leadership and infrastructure that make those courses and activities a reality. All volunteers receive the mentoring and support they need to be successful.

Current volunteer opportunities include:
· Field Day Leaders for the Foothills 2021 Staying Found Course. If you have taken Wilderness Navigation or are an avid map and compass user, we want you! Field Day Leaders attend the leader orientation, participate in an online seminar, and lead a group on one or two Field Days in March. If interested, please contact Susan Conbere at sconbere@gmail.com.
· Wilderness Navigation Course Lead and Wilderness Navigation Online Workshop Activity Lead. If interested, please contact Alan Davey, at awdavey@hotmail.com.
If you’re interested in other volunteer opportunities with the Foothills Branch, please visit our Volunteer Webpage  and search on Foothills or, contact Alan Davey, Foothills Branch Chair, at awdavey@hotmail.com.












	



	Three Ways You Can Help The Mountaineers
 
The COVID-19 outbreak has had a significant impact on The Mountaineers. All money received during this time is supporting general operations so we can continue offering creative programming and be ready to help you get back into the outdoors again as soon as it’s safe to do so. Together, we can get through this, and we thank you for any help you can provide.
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Renew or Join
With your ongoing support, we will weather this storm and come back stronger than ever. Use code ME21TOGETHER through February 28 to get 20% off when you join or renew your membership. Already renewed? Contact Member Services at 206-521-6001 to pay in advance for next year’s membership dues at the 20% off rate. 



			Join/Renew
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Shop Green Trails Maps
Mountaineers Books is now the exclusive distributor of Green Trails Maps, offering 150+ high-quality backcountry maps. Features include; icons for picnic areas, tent camping, backcountry bathrooms, and more; dot-to-dot trail distances; permit requirements; and much more! Get your Green Trails Maps today.



			Shop Maps
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Give Back with Workplace Giving
Double the impact of your volunteer hours, membership dues, or donations with a matching gift through your company's Workplace Giving program. Many employers sponsor generous Workplace Giving programs for employees, and yours could be one of them. Learn more and give back to your community.



			Learn More
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www.mountaineers.org

The Mountaineers enriches lives and communities by helping people explore, conserve, learn about and enjoy the lands and waters of the Pacific Northwest and beyond.

Unsubscribe | Update Preferences
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The Mountaineers, 7700 Sand Point Way, Seattle, WA 98115-3996, US
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